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We are driven by a desire to serve. As Lions, we’re always thinking about others and the work that 
needs to be done to help them, both in our communities and around the world. And when we grow 
our membership, we’re also growing the amount of service we can do — and the impact we can 
make together. 

I know we can serve more people than ever before this year, thanks to your service and your support 
of MISSION 1.5. So let’s serve and grow to make our mark like only Lions can. 

At your service, 

Fabrício Oliveira 
Let’s take action together 

Lions answer the call to service whenever and wherever we’re needed. We’re bound by kindness and 
driven by the desire to create a better world. Watch President Fabrício’s Lions Take Action video to 
see just how we’re taking action to serve a world in need and how we’re making our mark together. 

And be sure to check out our global causes and the great services resources  

that can help you take action!  

 

https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewslettersDecember_2024_1521734145&utm_medium=email&s=94443966&lid=16874&elqTrackId=0801CB6B064C258730BDA0A9C6941338&elq=df7909385890489fb39f3930f24c2044&elqaid=38694&elqat
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/service-journey?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewslettersDecember_2024_1521734145&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=71C664EB9E870DE41E5275B44C79B64C&elq=df7909385890489fb39f3930f24c2044&elqaid=38694&
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Dear Lions of District 5M9, 

 

As we stand on the threshold of a brand-new year, let us take a moment to 
reflect on the incredible journey we’ve shared and the exciting opportuni-
ties that lie ahead. The start of a new year is a time of hope and renewal—a 
chance to recommit ourselves to caring for one another and embracing the 
true spirit of service that defines who we are as Lions. Together, we have 
the power to make a difference in our communities, to lift up our neighbors 
in need, and to inspire a brighter future for all. 

 
 

This is also a time to cherish what is most important in life: the                       
relationships we build, the connections we nurture, and the impact we 
leave behind. Let us never forget the importance of serving with compas-
sion and purpose, striving not only to meet the needs of others but to do so 
with humility and grace. As we move forward into this new year, let us be 
grateful for the friends and family who stand by us, the fellow Lions who 
walk alongside us in service, and the countless lives we touch with our    
collective efforts. 

 
 

May this new year bring renewed energy, shared successes, and a deeper 
appreciation for the values that unite us as a district. Together, we can 
achieve great things—building stronger communities, fostering meaningful 
relationships, and truly living the Lions’ motto, “We Serve.” Here’s to         
another year of serving, caring, and making a difference. 

 

With gratitude and best wishes, 

Denise Marie Laudenbach 
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1st Vice District Governor Cathe Picek  

“Changing the World” 

by being a  

Lion! 

We’re really ready to Grow and Serve more People! 

It’s time to FOCUS on the balance of 2024-2025 as a Lion, a club, a zone and a district to achieve 
our goals for this year! 

We are links in a chain that enables Lions Clubs International to notice what we are known for in 
our communities, District 5M9, MD5M and the Region. We can be very proud of the                     
accomplishments we have made in the past six months and use that pride and energy to focus on 
the next six months to achieve our goals. 

It has been said over and over that SERVICE is the key to our success and to make our SERVICE 
known it is necessary for service reporting by every Lions club.  

Are you still confused or frustrated by The Portal? Make a resolution for this year to make The  
Portal a useful tool to help your club’s SERVICE be known. It takes practice and repetition and    
patience. Reach out and ask a fellow Lion secretary, your Zone Chair, Service Chair, District Service 
Chair or me to help you make reporting SERVICE easier for you and your club. 

This month I’m including links and directions for The Portal from the Lions Resource Library and 
YouTube.  

Resource Center | Lions Clubs International (keyword Portal) 24 Resources for you to choose 
from. Lion Portal Quick Guide-Create a Report-Copy a Meeting, Service Activity Full Walk Through 
and Service Activity Image Management are three Key resources to start you out. Other               
information in this area will help with upkeep and changes that are often made during the year.  

Google - Lion Portal youtube for another resource for access to and use of The Portal in many 
ways.  

I hope you find this information useful and encourage you to use it to “Make a Mark” this next six 
months. 

Believe in yourself, believe in Lions! 
Happy NEW YEAR! 

1st VDG Lion Cathe  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center
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Sheri Greenwaldt 2nd Vice District Governor  

Lions of 5M9, 
 As we start 2025 fostering stronger engagement within our Lions Club communities is more critical than ever. 
Active participation not only ensures the success of our initiatives but also deepens the sense of belonging 
among members. I have found some great strategies to help enhance member engagement and strengthen our 
impact!  
1. Energize Meetings with Purpose and Inclusion 

Define Clear Agendas: Share meeting agendas in advance to keep discussions focused and productive. 
Rotate Roles: Empower members by rotating leadership roles in meetings or projects, fostering a sense of 

responsibility and inclusion. 
Celebrate Achievements: Recognize milestones and contributions of individual members to reinforce    

appreciation and motivation. 
2. Leverage Technology for Connection 

Virtual Meetings: Use platforms like Zoom or Microsoft Teams to ensure all members can participate, even 
if they’re geographically dispersed. 

Interactive Tools: Incorporate polls, Q&A sessions, and live chats to make virtual meetings more engaging. 
Member Portal: Create a digital space for resources, updates, and member interactions. 

3. Promote Community Involvement 
Collaborate Locally: Partner with schools, businesses, or other organizations to co-host events and extend 

outreach. 
Highlight Service Projects: Use social media to showcase the tangible impact of our projects, attracting 

more volunteers and donors. 
Engage Youth: Create initiatives like Leo Clubs to involve younger generations in community service. 

4. Encourage Personal Connections 
Mentorship Programs: Pair new members with seasoned Lions to build relationships and share knowledge. 
Social Gatherings: Organize informal events like potlucks or sports days to foster camaraderie outside of 

service activities. 
Personal Check-ins: Reach out to members who may have become less active to understand and address 

any barriers to participation. 
Together, we can amplify our efforts and create a lasting impact in our communities. Let’s make this year one of 
unparalleled service and engagement. Thank you for your unwavering dedication to Lions Club International’s 
mission of serving others. I hope these give you some great ideas for serving your communities!  

Lion Sheri Greenwaldt 
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Letter of Intent for District Governor 2025-2026 

Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 
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November 15, 2024 
 

Denise Marie Laudenbach 

5M 9District Governor 
Lions Club International 
 

Dear District Governor Denise, 
 

It would be an honor to be considered as the candidate on the ballot in 
January 2025, for the position of District Governor for District 5M9. 
 

I have been involved with the Lions since 2010 serving in the following 
positions: 
Deerwood Lakes Lions Club as president and as secretary (2010-2015) 
Bay Lake Area Lions Club as president, secretary, and as treasurer (2015-2020) 
Club merger co-chair of Bay Lake Area Lions and Garrison Lions Clubs (2019-2020) 
Garrison Bay Lake Area Lions Club as treasurer, vice president, project chair and president (2020-present) 
5M9 Zone Chair (2022-2023) and 5M9 Zone Chair Advisor (2023-2024) 
 

I have attended leadership training sessions, conventions and forums including: 
RLLI Training (2013) 
5M9 District Leadership Training (2010-2023) 
MD5M Conventions (2017, 2022, 2023, 2024) 
International Conventions (2019, 2023, 2024) 
ALLI Training (2022) 
USA/Canada Forum (2022, 2023, 2024) 
2nd VDG Training (2023) 
2023 Mid-Winter Convention Coordinator 
1st VDG Training (2024) 
Leader Dog Workshop (2024) 
Guiding Lions Training (2024) 
 

Award recipient (2016-2023): 
Melvin Jones Fellow and Progressive Melvin Jones 

Hearing Research Fellow, Dream Catcher, and Top Dog 

Certificate of Appreciation – International President Gudrun Ynjvadottir 
PID Bruce Beck 5M9 Outstanding President 
Club Excellence Pin and Membership Key 2 
 

I am proud to be a member of 5M9, MD5M and Lions International and I am willing to accept the role and 
responsibilities included with the position of District Governor 2025-2026. 
 

Sincerely, 
1st VDG Cathe Picek 
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Letter of Intent 1st Vice District Governor 

Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 
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November 25th , 2024 
 

Denise Marie Laudenbach 

5M9 District Governor 

Lions Club International 
 

Dear District Governor Denise,   
 

It would be the highest honor to be on the ballot at the 5M9 Mid-Winter       
Convention in January 2025 as a  candidate for the leadership role of 1st Vice 
District Governor of District 5M9.  
 

Since joining the Lions in 2017, I have been fortunate to have many roles and responsibilities within my clubs 
and our district and to attend many leadership training sessions within the Lions as listed below.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I am very proud to say that I am ready to join the leadership team within District 5M9 as the 1st Vice District 
Governor. I am aware of the dedication and responsibilities of being a 1st Vice District Governor and I am   
excited for the next step in leadership.  I love being a lion and I am very proud to be a member of Lions      
International, Multiple District 5M and District 5M9! 
 

Sincerely, Lion Sheri Greenwaldt 
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Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 
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Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 
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Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 
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Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 

 

Page 10 

 



Page 11  

Club Activities  

Evie 
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The Park Rapids Lions celebrated the spirit 
of the season by collecting socks, hats and 
mittens for the Alternative learning  students 
at  the December 9th meeting followed by car-
oling on the 10th. A good time was had by all.  

  

 Mr. and Mrs. Claus had some 
great Elves to help put on a 
Great Parkers Prairie       
Christmas Event ! 
 
Lions Ashley Iverson, Kelli 
Hoffman, Kaylee Wilke and 
Kristi Fyrie.  
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Evie Ladd-Palisade Lions 
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New Osage Lions member-Cami 
Crane with 1st VDG Cathe Picke and 
Brad Smith as Sponsor   

The Parkers Prairie LIONS held an Invitational recently for New Members.  Potential New 
Members were treated to a Limousine Ride to the meeting.  It was a Great Evening with Good 
Food, Great Conversation and a Lot of Fun !!   

Congratulations Lion Ken from Sebeka 
Lions Club on your Minnesota Lions Dia-
betes Foundation Dream Catcher Award.  

https://www.facebook.com/MinnesotaLionsDiabetesFoundation?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV0YnQHTabYZXILEixIgmfVc9s5gmbdFj8IqoH-_2K4rIzLydkA70icV90geVCrDHLFpn-HUw8ecxnM_vuynN0OlRtv0FTzwSxCRviiSB8yxB04koAz2Dbvd2LhMsiGMuCdUYrZJnZkQwgjL3cuvXRQGk0IzUkBrnWPQwogWeFAlktZGgtvaxrOV1
https://www.facebook.com/MinnesotaLionsDiabetesFoundation?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV0YnQHTabYZXILEixIgmfVc9s5gmbdFj8IqoH-_2K4rIzLydkA70icV90geVCrDHLFpn-HUw8ecxnM_vuynN0OlRtv0FTzwSxCRviiSB8yxB04koAz2Dbvd2LhMsiGMuCdUYrZJnZkQwgjL3cuvXRQGk0IzUkBrnWPQwogWeFAlktZGgtvaxrOV1
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Underwood Lions 
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Backus Lions members--Sandy Remington, Bobbi 
Taylor, Anita Jordan, and Brad Taylor.  

On December 13, the Backus Lions provided sweets and snacks to the adults and 
staff at the Pine River DAC.  Santa (in the form of Don Lohse of the Jenkins Li-
ons) made an appearance and "made the day" for everyone there.  

Baxter Lions Con Molin and Jerry Leese ringing 

bells for the Salvation Army at Super One in     

Baxter! It was a busy day! It was fun to see every-

one who stopped by, donated, and helped make a 

difference. Let’s continue to bring hope and joy to 

those in need during this special season!  



Page 15 

 

Dear District 5M9 Cabinet Members, Club Secretaries and Club Service Chairs –  
 

As we continue to serve our communities and live out the Lions motto, “We Serve,” your role as a 
leader remains critical in ensuring the success and visibility of our efforts. One of the most impactful 
responsibilities you hold is reporting your district and club's service activities monthly. This task may 
seem routine, but its importance cannot be overstated. By accurately and consistently reporting our 
service hours and projects, you help paint a complete picture of our collective impact as Lions. This 
data serves as a testament to the incredible work our members do every day to make the world a 
better place. 
 

Your reports play a vital role in the broader success of Lions International. When we can clearly 
demonstrate the scale of our service, we strengthen our relationships with foundations, corpora-
tions, and other potential partners. These organizations are more likely to collaborate with us when 
they see tangible evidence of the change we bring to our communities. Accurate reporting allows us 
to showcase the measurable outcomes of our efforts, making it possible to secure funding, re-
sources, and partnerships that can expand our reach and amplify our impact. Simply put, your re-
ports are the foundation upon which larger opportunities for collaboration are built. 
 

We deeply appreciate your diligence and dedication in fulfilling this critical responsibility. By taking a 
few moments each month to log our district and club's activities, you contribute to something much 
greater than individual projects—you are helping Lions International shape a future where we can 
achieve even more for those in need. Together, we can turn these service hours into impactful sto-
ries that inspire others to join us, support us, and believe in the power of service. Thank you for your 
commitment to serving your community and for being an integral part of the global Lions network. 

 

If you need help or have any questions regarding how to report your club or district service projects 
and hours, please feel free to reach out to our District Chair for Service, Jake Jacoby at 612-747-
9894 or our newly assigned District Service Associate, PDG Jamie Huttunen at 218-639-9306. Both 
amazing Lions are dedicated to helping you, your club and our district. 
 

Yours in service, 
Denise Marie Laudenbach 

District Governor 5M9 
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This is what happens when Palisade Lions asked our community to lend a hand on Christmas Eve 
Day to help distribute food through Second Harvest!  God bless you every one!  

Brainerd Lions host Spaghetti with Santa. Everyone had an exceptional evening. Santa visited with 
over 150 children. Spaghetti was delicious and the atmosphere was festive.  
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Thank you District 5M9 Lions for all your donations to the Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation! 

John Trevold one of our MLDF treasurers and Angie Hauge in photo. 

Angie Hauge and Carl Bates, MN Lions Diabetes Foundation Representatives of 5M9  

The Brainerd Lakes Area Lions Breakfast Club had a chance to help out at The Outreach 
Program of Brainerd Lakes with bagging food.  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100077009514685&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXMObvQB1lRMGfRE4Z82q8lc9yIrr7YzaCaXj2xQ4EA-4nrs08aYirugHawOabaniM7nCiT8H06FJvJeHxVYsoPkWcbkFXFhBMDbI4PDMeQ6_zjQffMzEsh1OdzdBzPElqw2XVnDxpjyQF8ClUqO_JUWiyU2i6sqSioSZPZT8VqKGMxacNQUndL4701
https://www.facebook.com/MinnesotaLionsDiabetesFoundation?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXMObvQB1lRMGfRE4Z82q8lc9yIrr7YzaCaXj2xQ4EA-4nrs08aYirugHawOabaniM7nCiT8H06FJvJeHxVYsoPkWcbkFXFhBMDbI4PDMeQ6_zjQffMzEsh1OdzdBzPElqw2XVnDxpjyQF8ClUqO_JUWiyU2i6sqSioSZPZT8VqKGMxacNQUndL47
https://www.facebook.com/outreachprogambla?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXOJIMMbnAb5SyuZGurcWBmQa1QKaGdf-MIYZSthFWTOsQZ860JZhJgs7al8JU0O2toQpD-_WvgN1ah3UtC3pFqzh6qt8DLCtPH5UCFrCMR8TPtT0LQfeLNlE0qnidtqmjA5w-NMK9ReIGsB6VBy8bE7k2S_DPOzbj3rLwKnDPKy7fEycUPG07-1t3w2VmzKwN4R8hYG
https://www.facebook.com/outreachprogambla?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXOJIMMbnAb5SyuZGurcWBmQa1QKaGdf-MIYZSthFWTOsQZ860JZhJgs7al8JU0O2toQpD-_WvgN1ah3UtC3pFqzh6qt8DLCtPH5UCFrCMR8TPtT0LQfeLNlE0qnidtqmjA5w-NMK9ReIGsB6VBy8bE7k2S_DPOzbj3rLwKnDPKy7fEycUPG07-1t3w2VmzKwN4R8hYG


Page 19  

 

The Year That Was   1994-1995 
 
The District Governor that year was  PDG Otto Kamrud from the Osage Lions.  The 1VDG was Lynn Mong 
from the Vergas Lions. 
 
The mid-winter was held at Cragun's and the price for the hospitality book was around $80.00,  The main 
speaker was ID Marshall W. Cooper. 
 
PDG Otto first joined Lions in 1970 when he joined the Park Rapids Lions where he held many offices and 
was instrumental in getting the Drug Awareness Program in Park Rapids.  
In 1983 Otto was instrumental in chartering the Osage Lions Club which ultimately endorsed him for District 
Governor. 
 
It appears that PDG Otto was an avid traveler and pin collector.  I was recently given his collection of 800 pins 
all nicely displayed.  They will be on display at the 2025 mid-winter convention at Cragun's.  Please take the 
time to see them. 
See you at Cragun's! 
 
Lion Zelda Novak 
Historian. 
 

 

The World Health organization estimates that 134 million people have uncorrected near-sightedness,            

far-sightedness, or astigmatism that could be treated with prescription glasses. Unfortunately, many have no 

access to eyeglasses or cannot afford them. You can help. 

 

Please consider collecting unwanted used eyeglasses and donating them to the Minnesota Lions Vision             

Foundation. Accepted are prescription eyeglasses, prescription and non-prescription sunglasses, and reading 

glasses. (No cases, please.) With your help children and adults across the world can reach their economic, educa-

tional, and social potential thanks to access to quality eyeglasses! 

 

The Minnesota Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization in Pine City, Minnesota. 

Used Eyeglass Collection 
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Can Do Canines Fetching Ball Gala 
Can Do Canines will host its annual    Fetching 
Ball Gala on Saturday,  February 22, 2025. This 
year’s event will be held at the Radisson Blu 
Mall of America, and  KARE 11 Reporter/
Anchor Rena Sarigianopoulos will serve as the 
Master of Ceremonies. 
 
We invite you to join us for this evening that 
celebrates the amazing teams of Can Do Ca-
nines. Enjoy dinner, inspiring stories, games, 
and silent and live auctions – all benefitting the 
organization. See candocanines.org/
fetchingball for more information and to pur-
chase tickets by February 12. 

Two Future Leader Dogs sit beside each other. Behind them is a lit fir tree,  Both Future Leader Dogs are 
black Labrador retrievers. The dedication, skill and extensive training our guide dogs receive throughout 
their life prepare them to one day become an unstoppable team, helping a person who is blind or has low  
vision travel independently.  

http://candocanines.org/fetchingball
http://candocanines.org/fetchingball
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              LITPC YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION         

The Lions International Trading Pin Club (LITPC) has announced for the 2024 – 2025 school 
year that there will be 6 US $2,500 scholarships awarded.  Graduating Leos OR graduating 
sons/daughters, grandsons/granddaughters of Lions are eligible to apply for the LITPC Youth 
Scholarship.  The LITPC goal is to help our future leaders and give students a financial helping 
hand.  This program started in 2012.  Recipients have been from Connecticut (2), Delaware 
(2), Georgia, Iowa, Louisiana, Michigan, Minnesota (4), New York (3), Ohio (6), Oklahoma (2), 
Pennsylvania (3) and Virginia (6). The 2025 recipients will be announced at the LITPC Annual 
Meeting in 2025.   

To obtain the current LITPC Youth Scholarship information: 

     1.  Go to the LITPC website:  www.litpc.org 

     2.   In the left column, click on LITPC Scholarship Forms. 

     3.  Then click on LITPC Scholarship Information. 

     4.  When that page comes up, click on Scholarship Application Form.  Read and follow 
ALL directions.  Be sure to fill out ALL the forms neatly and correctly which includes the 4 es-
say questions (in 350 words or less) and the question about scholarships that you have been 
offered along with submitting a certified copy of your high school transcript including activi-
ties.    Plus you also need to attach recommendations from 2 persons (i.e. teacher, coach, 
clergy, employer, etc.) AND attach a recommendation letter from a Lions Club member indi-
cating the name of the Club and state/province and country in which the Club is located.   

ALL forms and letters are to be submitted by MARCH 1, 2025 to: 

Lions Bill & Marcia Guthrie, Scholarship Chairman       763-786-8072  

9  101st  Lane NW, Coon Rapids, MN   55448         bmguthrie9@q.com     

You can either mail us your application OR email it to us.   

                              THANK YOU AND GOOD LUCK TO ALL!!!    

The LITPC fulfills the motto of Lions Clubs International – “WE SERVE”   

  

 

http://www.litpc.org
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We hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and a joyous time with family and friends to finalize the 
year of 2024. It was a busy year and as your LCIF Coordinators we had much to do. We thank you 
all for your support this year and your tremendous donations to those who dealt with the hurricanes 
and tornadoes this year. Without your help, many would be struggling harder with the tasks of 
cleanup and starting over after such a tragedy in their communities. As our motto goes… ‘WE 
SERVE’. 
 

With the New Year of 2025 getting started, we want the Lions of 5M9 to understand what LCIF is all 
about and how we help others around the world. Lions Clubs International Foundation, is your 
foundation and we are all here to help those in need.  
 

Let’s begin, LCIF began in 1968 and over the past years has awarded more than 18,000 grants, 
totaling more than US$1.2 billion. We believe in our foundation and support the work of our       
foundation. We want others to as well. The generosity of the Lions community has allowed LCIF to 
save sight, support youth, provide disaster relief, and address a wide range of humanitarian needs. 
 

Lions Clubs International is the world’s largest and most effective service organization, and Lions 
themselves are respected worldwide as the leaders in service. We serve with our clubs and make 
differences in each of our local communities. LCIF belongs to every Lion and empowers the service 
and impact of Lions everywhere. The success of LCIF is truly the success of every Lion! 
 

LCIF helps with the following 8 causes, Vision, Diabetes, Youth, Childhood Cancer, Disaster Relief, 
Hunger, Humanitarian Efforts & Environment. One of the most important things you’ll do as a club 
is to help fellow members understand why LCIF is important to your community. You just never 
know when you may need these funds. 
 

The clubs of 5M9 have been fantastic about donating to LCIF each year, but there are still a few 
clubs that we are asking to join the cause and make us a 100% donation district. Consider doing a 
fundraising event, engage individual members, donation from club treasury, business members and 
non-lions. Individuals can start their own donations as a annual donation or set up a monthly       
donation that can be withdrawn from your checking account each month. 
 

Recognition!  When $1,000.00 is donated to LCIF, a club can choose a recipient and present a    
Melvin Jones Fellowship in their name or a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship for the next 
$1,000.00. Individuals can donate to their own account or choose another recipient of the        
recognition. 

 

Happy New Year! 
LCIF Coordinators – Lions Erin Beck & Linda Albrecht-Norby 
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District 5M9 Youth Outreach Poster Contest 2024-2025 
Your Youth Outreach chairpersons are asking that each club sponsor this contest in their school by 
awarding some prizes at the local level and to bring your winning poster to the Mid-Winter Conven-
tion. 

Contest Rules: 
Eligibility: Contest open to 6th, 7th, & 8th grade students in all schools in District 5M9. 
Dates: Contest runs from now to January 3, 2025. 
 
The clubs will have to set up a date to pick up the posters at the schools so that you may do your 

voting and pick the local winners and the overall winning poster that you will bring to the con-
vention 

 
Size: 18”x24” poster quality material. We recommend Pacon Tagboard; Item #5220; available at of-

fice supply stores and online. (@$30 per 100) All others sizes will be disqualified. 
 
Medium: Any directly applied paint, crayon, marker, pencil, etc.  Nothing may be glued, stapled or 

attached to the artwork in any way.   
 
Suggested Subject: Drug/Alcohol abuse, Awareness, Violence, Volunteering, Citizenship, Peer Pres-

sure, Healthy and Positive aspect of life growing up. NO COPYRIGHT SUBJECTS! NO LICENSED 
IMAGES! (Cartoon characters). 

 
Large lettering on the poster is encouraged, because it will show up better.   
 

Keep the message simple. Posters should be similar to a highway billboard sign. 
Have students put their name on the back of the poster, along with their school, grade, and sponsoring 
club. One student per poster; no partnering. 
 
Judging: Each Lion and Lioness club is to submit their winning poster to the District Youth Outreach Chair-
person on or before 10:30 a.m. on Saturday of the Mid-Winter Convention in January. Everyone attending 
the convention will have a chance to vote for his or her favorite. 
 
 Winners will be announced prior to the close of the convention. 
 Prizes to be awarded by 5M9 Youth Outreach: 1st place - $100, 2nd place - $75, 3rd place - $50. All other par-
ticipants will receive a $25 gift card. 
 
 Poster images become the property of District 5M9 and may be used for display, etc. 

13. Posters and prizes will be released to the sponsoring clubs at the end of the convention. 
 

If you have any questions contact: 
Lion Evie Ladd                            Lion Mike Kern        
48372 Great River Road           15545 Big Buck Drive       
Palisade, MN  56469                 Menahga, MN  56464     
218 845-2932                            218 849-4577                
evieladd.5@gmail.com            mjk20030@yahoo.com  

mailto:evieladd.5@gmail.com
mailto:mjk20030@yahoo.com
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Dear Lions of 5M9, 

I hope this letter finds you well! I am writing to personally invite you to the upcoming 5M9 Mid-

Winter Convention, which will take place from January 3-5, 2025, at Cragun’s Resort in Brainerd, 

MN. This annual event is an incredible opportunity for Lions across our district to come together, learn, 

connect, and celebrate the remarkable service we provide to our communities. 

This year’s theme, "A Sky Full of Stars," is all about recognizing the shining contributions of every 

Lion and the powerful impact we make when we unite in service. Whether you are a seasoned Lion or 

new to the organization, this convention will offer valuable experiences for everyone. 

With inspirational keynote speakers, interactive workshops, and plenty of opportunities to meet fel-

low Lions, the weekend promises to be one of fellowship, learning, and inspiration. 

Here’s what you can look forward to: 

· Keynote Speakers who will motivate and inspire with stories of service and leadership. 

o PIP Brian Sheehan, Lion Lori Sheehan, Lion BJ Blahnik from Leader Dog, Former Leo-

Lion Liaison Lions International Board Member Alicia Beer, and the 5M9 Marketing 

Team. 

· Workshops and Breakout Sessions focused on strengthening our clubs and enhancing our ser-

vice projects. 

· A Madrigal Musical Awards Dinner where we will celebrate the outstanding achievements of 

Lions across the district. Breathtaking, fun and interactive performance from the Brainerd High 

School A Cappella Choir will leave you with a night to remember. 

· Fun social events including Let’s Make A Deal game that will provide plenty of time to catch 

up with old friends and make new ones. 

· 2 Hand’s-On Service projects that will give us the opportunity to serve shoulder to shoulder 

and then bring our service work back to each community in attendance. 

· Business Meetings that will provide progress to plan and information to the goals and objectives 

in District of 5M9. 

We truly hope to see you at the convention to help us celebrate the amazing work of Lions in District 

5M9.  

Together, we can continue to build a brighter future through service. I look forward to seeing you there 

and celebrating all that we accomplish together as Lions! 

Warmest regards, 

Denise Marie Laudenbach 

5M9 District Governor 
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Press Ctrl and click the link 

https://forms.gle/ESzCHJZNV5C5p6Ah7   

DG Team Club Visit Schedule  

Governor Club Visit Request Form Follow Link 
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How to submit an article 
Please submit material for these sections. by the 15th of each 
month for the following months newsletter.  
 
I would  like to publish your most recent community service 
and your upcoming fundraisers, in which Lions from other 
clubs could, perhaps, participate. 
 
Submit pictures, flyers or text.  In photos please put names of 
who is in it.  When possible, send photos in jpeg format and 
articles as a word document. Use of a pdf is also acceptable. 
 
Contact me for assistance or with questions  
Submit to: 5m9newsletter@gmail.com 
Sue Stebbins editor  

 Yvonne  

5M9 Service Journal 
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Cabinet Secretary                        

Larissa Hynes  

4350 Bigwater Dr. SW 

Pillager, MN 56473 

C: 218-839-8449                                                                                

lionlarissahynes@gmail.com          
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